Compass Board of Directors Meeting Minutes (032519)
Board Members Present: Russ Brown; Gina Curler; Anthony Burrell; Suriya Vijayasarathy; Chris Whitman; Jofat Castillo; Sandra Ruiz
Board Members Excused: None
Compass Head of School Present: Jan Harrison 
Guests: Irene Nissen  

Gina Curler called the meeting to order at 1808. 
Irene Nissen read aloud the CCCS mission statement. 
The Board moved on to approval of the consent agenda, which included the minutes from the February Board meeting and the meeting agenda. Russ Brown moved to approve the consent agenda. Chris Whitman seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously. 
Gina Curler asked for an update from Board members regarding their progress on the CDE training modules. 
***Jofat Castillo joined the meeting at 1815***
Anthony Burrell and Jan Harrison ran the Board through the finance committee update, pointing out line items of note. Chris Whitman raised the question regarding the payment of student fees. 
***Sandra Ruiz joined the meeting at 1825***
Jan Harrison gave an update to the Board on her meeting with Rick Boos regarding the 2019-2020 budget. In discussing alterative revenue, Irene Nissen opened a conversation with the Board about summer programming: the Board discussed having teachers, students, and CSU interns help build programming for summer camps and recruitment opportunities during the summer. 
Jan Harrison gave the Board an update on the Compass UIP and provided Board members with copies of the plan. The Compass UIP focuses on two areas: mathematics and writing. The Board discussed the outcomes in the UIP, and the dialogues happening in the classroom to understand areas for improvement. The Board discussed correlations between reading and writing, tracking improvement year to year for Compass students, and considerations for multi-lingual students. Irene Nissen brought up the idea of Book Snaps. The UIP is due April 15th, 2019. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Chris Whitman and Suriya Vijayasarathy gave the Board an update from the Alternative Revenue Committee, presenting a rundown of rental rates, application fee, the question of an insurance requirement, and considerations for drafting the rental contract. Jan Harrison will ask Will Allen to take photos of the individual spaces. Chris Whitman will get in touch with the website webmaster. Gina Curler and Irene Nissen will reach out to Heather Bakas and Mark Schreiber regarding bringing homeschool students into the school for 8 hours a week. 
The Board moved on to discuss Board Elections. Russ Brown gave an update on the election process, and proposed setting the election for the last week of April. 
The Board discussed surveys for collecting end of the year feedback from students, parents, and staff. Gina Curler suggested using the surveys from the Quaglia Institute—the Board agreed to pay the Quaglia Institute to use their surveys. Gina Curler will take point on contacting Quaglia. 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 2009. 

